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Hwy 203 (Main Street) Sanitary Sewer Upgrade Project 
MCWD Sanitary Sewer upgrade project 

 

 
What is the Scope of the Project? 
Mammoth Community Water District (MCWD) is planning to install 130 feet of new sanitary sewer line 
from Center Street (in front of the Shell Station) into Hwy 203 (Main Street) across from the Chevron 
station.  Work is scheduled to begin September 19, 2023, and requires temporary traffic control that 
will impact access to Center Street, South Frontage Road, North Frontage Road access in front of the 
Chevron Station, and Main Street for approximately two weeks.   
 
Why Are We Doing this Work? 
The existing sewer main from Center Street to MCWD’s trunk line on Main Street is undersized, and 
future developments upstream of Center Street require a new parallel line that will increase capacity to 
accommodate this future growth.  MCWD is installing a parallel line at this location to increase capacity 
and to provide operational redundancy.   
 
What are the Traffic Impacts to the Center Street Area? 
Access to Center Street from Main Street will be impacted at different times throughout the project.  
Construction will take place from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. during the week, with no work on weekends.  Traffic 
control will be set up every morning and taken down every evening, with trenches being plated to allow 
normal traffic patterns through the evening and weekends. Traffic control will occur in four phases and 
will span from the intersection of Center Street and the South Frontage Road to the north side of Main 
Street. Only a single phase of traffic control will be implemented at a time, however some phases may 
occur twice and phases may occur out of order due to construction requirements.  
 
MCWD understands that this project will impact local residents and businesses and is committed to 
working with businesses to minimize impact.  Please contact project engineer Jake Trauscht if you have 
any concerns or questions. MCWD is committed to working with affected residents and businesses to 
maintain access to properties throughout the project. 
 
Are there Impacts to Sewer or Water Service During Construction? 
MCWD does not plan to interrupt sewer or water service to any customers during construction.  

 
 
 



 


